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September 17, 2021

A letter to the Litchfield Hills Chore Service Employees and to all people
associated with and benefited by the LHCS organization.

Itis with great sadness that | share the news of the unexpected passing of our Chore Coordinator, Sally Irwin. For decades, Sally has served the
people of Goshen, Litchfield, Morris, Roxbury, Warren and Washington, not just as our coordinator but as a friendly voice to help guide those

most in need. She was committed to helping her neighbors stay in their homes as long as they could and live a life with dignity and
independence.

The CHORE Board of Directors met this morning and reaffirmed our commitment to this important organization. Until a new coordinator is
hired, members of our Board of Directors have stepped forward to fill the gap left by Sally's passing.

If you need assistance or have questions, the interim acting Coordinator will be Michael Lyn Cappello. Michael Lyn is the Social Services

Coordinator for the town of Litchfield. She is familiar with the organization and she will be working with other board members to insure a
seamless transition.

LHCS is also seeking to fill CHORE worker positions in all the towns we represent.
All inquiries and information can be forwarded to:

Michael Lyn Cappello

Litchfield Social Services Coordinator

80 Doyle Rd, Bantam, CT 06750

Email: socialservices@townoflitchfield.org

Phone: (860) 567-7564
Warm regards,

i ! -~
Denise Raap
President LHCS
Litchfield First Selectman

(860) 567-7550

Email:1stselectman@townoflitchfield.org



